

April 24, 2020

Dear LEARN staff,

This week's Friday update is brought to you by our Human Resources Office.

We know many of you have had questions regarding unemployment. In particular, Human Resources (HR) has received many calls and emails stating that there are difficulties stopping unemployment payments. HR was able to contact the Department of Labor (DOL) to discuss the situation. The DOL representative suggested that the best way to shut off payments is via the DOL website. This representative provided a direct link to the page where people can cancel their unemployment request. It is: https://www.ctdol.state.ct.us/UI-Help/UI-Help-sec/overpaymentassistance.htm. If there are any questions or if the process does not work, please contact Human Resources at learnhrdept@learn.k12.ct.us. We will continue to work with the DOL to resolve these situations. In addition, our Unemployment Compensation FAQ's have been updated to help to answer your questions.

Best,

Nat Brown
Director of Human Resources
(Pronouns: They, Them, Theirs)